[image: image1.png]Australian Children's Contact Service Association




Advancing the CCS Sector

Minutes of Annual General Meeting

                                 November 29th 2013

Meeting Commenced – 1.00pm

Present: S. Reeve, G. Mason-Johnson, S.Thompson, M.Cross, J.Kell, B. Hanson,  M.Ryan, M.Kemp,S.Crimmens, L.Beamish, J.Robinson, A.Janakovski, L.Greene, C.Neep, R.Beasley, G. Mason-Johnson, J.Cadwell

Apologies: T.Quinn, L. Whittaker- Nicholls, S.De Campo

Minutes Of AGM 2011-12 – It was moved that the minutes of the AGM of 2011-12.

Moved – S. Thompson

2nd – G.Mason-Johnson 

Motion passed.

Convenor’s Report – This report is available on the ACCSA website in the Mmeber’s Area under “ACCSA Reports” 

The Convenor expressed appreciation to the outgoing Board for their work and participation over the 12 months.

 It was moved  that the Convenor’s report be accepted.

Moved: S.Thompson

2nd: J.Robibson

Motion passed

Treasurer’s Report – This report is online in the Member’s Area of the ACCSA  website under “ACCSA Reports”.

That the Treasurer’s Report be accepted:

Moved – M.Ryan

2nd – B.Hanson

Project Workers Report

The Project Worker, Mike Cross, confirmed the details of the Convenor’s Report and added the following observations:

· National CCS Framework – ACCSA has worked hard over a number of years to have this implemented and needs to maintain pressure on the government to complete this task

· Privately Operated CCSs – These services need to be included in the scope of the National Framework and be subject to the same regulation as funded services. Until this occurs there  needs to be an awareness campaign that places responsibility on a referrer, such as a Family Court or an FDR provider, to ensure that they are aware of the capacity, qualifications and standards of practice of any privately operated CCS that they refer vulnerable families to.

· ACCSA needs to continue lobbying for increased resources for CCS services given the CCS specific need to provide weekend and out of hours service and the need to provide additional information in the form of reports etc..

· CCS specific training and practice sharing needs to be ongoing and well resourced. There is no Association other than ACCSA that facilitates this occurring. The development of effective, relevant and compassionate service practices and standards is built upon access to regular training and opportunities to share practitioner experiences. ACCSA has developed the capacity to undertake this role in an efficient and cost effective manner.

Election of Board

All Board positions were declared vacant and the following positions were moved and passed without need for voting in any instance:

State and Territory Representatives

Northern Territory

Cat Kelly

ACT



Deb Harper

Victoria


Terry Quinn

New South Wales

Linden Greene

Queensland


Barbara Hanson

South Australia

Vacant

Tasmania


Simon Reeve

Western Australia

Lisa Whittaker-Nichols

General Representatives

General Representative
Melanie Ryan


General Representative
Lila Beamish

General Representative
Crystal Neep

General Representative
Sue Thompson

Meeting closed – 1.40pm

The new Board was then convened to elect its executive.
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